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Salisbury Board of Selectmen 
 

Meeting Minutes 

December 21, 2022 

 

  Selectman Brett Walker, Chair     Present 

  Selectman John W. Herbert     Present 

  Selectman Jim Hoyt      Present 

  Town Administrator April Rollins    Present 

  Municipal Assistant Kimberley Edelmann   Present 
 

Attendees:  Several citizens attended the meeting in person at Academy Hall.  No one dialed in via Zoom. 

1)   Open Meeting 

Chairman Walker opened the meeting at 7:00 pm. 

2)   Meeting Minutes 

Selectman Herbert said that during the December 19 discussion of the future Highway Department, he felt the 

presentation of the finances did not clearly state what funds would be raised through taxation.  With an edit to the 

draft minutes to clarify that, Selectman Herbert made a motion to approve the minutes of December 19, 2022.  

Chairman Walker seconded.  The motion passed. 

3)   Signatures 

Chairman Walker noted that the Selectboard had reviewed and signed: 

 Right of Interment – Robert Irving 

Documents are available for public inspection. 

4)   Public Comment 

a.   Andover Snowmobile Club Donation 

Gayle Landry reported that the Andover Snowmobile Club left two beautiful Christmas baskets at her home, which 

she delivered to two families.  That's four baskets in total they had provided to Salisbury. 

Bill MacDuffie, Sr. thanked the Selectboard for their work.  He appreciated that the Selectmen volunteer much of 

their time to the Town.  Several others agreed. 

b.   Resignation 

Selectman Hoyt commented regarding Kimberley Edelmann's resignation.  He said they really appreciated the time 
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she had put in working for the Town and that she did an excellent job.  He wished her well in her new job. 

Ms. Edelmann thanked Selectman Hoyt and commented that she had enjoyed working for the Town of Salisbury. 

5)   Volunteer Appreciation 

Chairman Walker said there were 40 to 50 people in Town who help make the Town run, many more than were 

present in the room.  He hoped taxpayers recognized that without volunteers, the Town would be have to pay 

people, resulting in higher taxes for everyone.  He expressed thanks for all of the volunteers. 

Immediately upon adjourning the meeting, the Volunteer Appreciation event began. 

6)   Next Meeting 

Chairman Walker made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 pm.  Selectman Hoyt seconded.  The motion 

passed.  The next scheduled meeting at Academy Hall was scheduled for Wednesday, January 4, at 7 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kimberley Brown Edelmann 

Recording Secretary 


